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June 21, 2021 
 
Welcome to the TortoiseEcofin QuickTake podcast. Thank you for joining us as we provide timely updates on the 
market. 
 
Hello I am Matt Sallee, Energy Portfolio Manager at Tortoise.    
 
What started as a quiet week turned rather exciting following the Wednesday Fed meeting where the dot plot moved higher 
by 50 bps by the end of 2023.  This clearly surprised the market which is realizing that maybe inflation isn’t that transitory 
after all.  In that vein, the Fed increased their 2021 inflation forecast by about 1% to a little over 3.25%.  Speaking of inflation, 
the latest PPI print came in higher than expected for May at .8% bringing the trailing 1 year number to a record 6.6%.  I’m 
particularly interested in this data point since many pipelines transporting liquids like gasoline increase their tariff annually 
indexed to the PPI level and even if the price level didn’t increase any further from here it results in a 7.3% increase next 
year and if prices continue to rise it could be fair bit higher than that. 
 
Shifting to the regulatory front a couple of interesting developments to highlight.  First, a federal judge has blocked the Biden 
administration’s suspension of new oil and gas leases on federal land and waters.  This is temporary pending the final 
resolution of the case but an interesting takeaway is trying legislate through Executive Order, while efficient, is not always 
effective.  Next up is positive news for Enbridge: the Minnesota Court of Appeals issued an opinion upholding state agency 
issuance of key permits for the Line 3 replacing project which adds about 400,000 barrels per day of oil capacity from 
Canada into the US.  The key point is it demonstrates, similar to the Dakota Access situation, that Biden doesn’t appear to 
want to get involved in ongoing pipeline disputes.  
 
In company news, it was actually a more active week than we typically see mid-June. The most interesting item to me was 
the announcement of a partnership between TC Energy and Pembina to develop a carbon infrastructure network in Alberta.  
The system will use some existing pipeline and a newly developed sequestration hub making it cost effective with a planned 
capacity of 20 million tons of C02 per year.  To put that in context, Canada has an emission goal of at least 40% reduction off 
2005 levels by 2030.  This project alone is about 10% of that desired goal showing just how effective carbon capture is in 
reducing carbon.  Further, it demonstrates the point we’ve been making that steel in the ground and existing rights of way 
have value in the energy transition.  Companies have demonstrated over and over in the last 100 years that if an asset 
becomes underutilized it oftentimes can be converted to provide a different service. 
 
Another item that garnered more addition from the market was the Reuters report that Shell is considering a sale of its 
Permian basin holdings.  The buyer pool would be pretty limited here due to the scale of their position at over a quarter 
million acres which produced 250,000 bpd in 2019 with an estimated value around $10B.  Interestingly, the properties are in 
a 50/50 joint venture with Oxy following their acquisition of Anadarko but I doubt Oxy has much appetite to buy them since 
they are still digesting that Anadarko acquisition! 
 
The question raised by the news is why would Shell want to sell these assets it previously identified as of core part of its 
strategy?  I think it speaks to the political pressure the company is under to decarbonize its business.  As a reminder, a few 
weeks ago a Dutch Court order the company to cut its emission 45% by 2030; faster than it had previously planned.  One 
observation with this is while it may look great for the Netherlands it doesn’t necessarily help address the global issue of 
carbon emissions and may even make it worse.  I strongly believe in engagement over divestment.  We know Shell is a 
responsible, environmentally conscious operator.  The assets will be sold to the most attractive bidder not necessary the 
safest or most emission sensitive bidder.  So in a global environmental framework the Dutch Court may be moving us 
backward in this case.  Just my two euros.   
 
 And last but not least, in the latest round of the bidding war for Inter Pipeline, Brookfield came back with a small sweetener 
in their offer pending the successful challenge to the breakup fee with Pembina.  Exciting times. 
 
 
I’ll leave it there for now, thanks for listening. 
 



Page 2 
 
 

 

 
 
© 2021 TortoiseEcofin                                                                    www.TortoiseEcofin.com 

Thank you for joining us. And stay tuned for our next episode. Have topics you want covered or other feedback to 
share? Write us at info@tortoiseecofin.com. 
 
The S&P 500® Index is a market-value weighted index of equity securities. 

The Alerian Midstream Energy Index® is a broad-based composite of North American energy infrastructure. The capped, 
float-adjusted, capitalization-weighted index, whose constituents earn the majority of their cash flow from midstream 
activities involving energy commodities, is disseminated real-time on a price-return basas (AMNA) and on a total-return 
basis (AMNAX). 
 
The PCE inflation rate is the Personal Consumption Expenditures Price Index. It measures price changes for household 
goods and services. Increases in the PCEPI warn of inflation while decreases indicate deflation. 
 
Broad Energy = The S&P Energy Select Sector® Index is a capitalization-weighted index of S&P 500® Index companies 
in the energy sector involved in the development or production of energy products. 
 
Producers = Tortoise North American Oil & Gas Producers IndexSM 
The Tortoise North American Oil & Gas Producers IndexSM is a float-adjusted, capitalization weighted index of North 
American energy companies primarily engaged in the production of crude oil, condensate, natural gas or natural gas liquids 
(NGLs). The index includes exploration and production companies structured as corporations, limited liability companies and 
master limited partnerships but excludes United States royalty trusts. 
 
MLPs = The Tortoise MLP Index® is a float-adjusted, capitalization weighted index of energy master limited partnerships 
(MLPs). The index is comprised of publicly traded companies organized in the form of limited partnerships or limited liability 
companies engaged in transportation, production, processing and/or storage of energy commodities. 
 
The indices are the exclusive property of TIS Advisors, which has contracted with S&P Opco, LLC (a subsidiary of S&P Dow 
Jones Indices LLC) (“S&P Dow Jones Indices”) to calculate and maintain the Tortoise MLP Index®, Tortoise North American 
Pipeline IndexSM and Tortoise North American Oil and Gas Producers IndexSM (each an “Index”). S&P® is a registered 
trademark of Standard & Poor’s Financial Services LLC (“SPFS”); Dow Jones® is a registered trademark of Dow Jones 
Trademark Holdings LLC (“Dow Jones”); and, these trademarks have been licensed to S&P Dow Jones Indices. “Calculated 
by S&P Dow Jones Indices” and its related stylized mark(s) have been licensed for use by TIS Advisors and its affiliates. 
Neither S&P Dow Jones Indices, SPFS, Dow Jones nor any of their affiliates sponsor and promote the Index and none shall 
be liable for any errors or omissions in calculating the Index. 
 
Disclaimer: Nothing contained in this communication constitutes tax, legal, or investment advice. Investors must consult 
their tax advisor or legal counsel for advice and information concerning their particular situation. This podcast contains 
certain statements that may include “forward-looking statements.” All statements, other than statements of historical fact, 
included herein are “forward-looking statements.” Although we believe that the expectations reflected in these forward-
look ing statements are reasonable, they do involve assumptions, risks and uncertainties, and these expectations may prove 
to be incorrect. Actual events could differ materially from those anticipated in these forward-looking statements as a result of 
a variety of factors. You should not place undue reliance on these forward-looking statements. This podcast reflects our 
views and opinions as of the date herein, which are subject to change at any time based on market and other conditions. We 
disclaim any responsibility to update these views. These views should not be relied on as investment advice or an indication 
of trading intention. Discussion or analysis of any specific company-related news or investment sectors are meant primarily 
as a result of recent newsworthy events surrounding those companies or by way of providing updates on certain sectors of 
the market. Through our family of registered investment advisers, we provide investment advice to related funds and others 
that includes investment into those sectors or companies discussed in these podcasts. As a result, we stand to beneficially 
profit from any rise in value from many of the companies mentioned herein including companies within the investment 
sectors broadly discussed.  
 
 
 


